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[image: image2.jpg]COUNTRY WALK AT WINDSOR ...
A private community of luxury townhomes and
duplex homes located in Windsor, CT.

o Priced from the $200,000's to the high $300,000's
* 1,500 to 2,500 square feet per home
* 2 - 4 bedrooms
« Nearby access to Routes I-91 and 1-84
 Walking trail ® Pool e Tennis courts

For directions and any further information please call

(860) 688-3200 10}
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FIRST "GAME NIGHT" A FUN NIGHT

A small but enthusiastic group of homeowners attended the first monthly Meeting House Game Night event on Friday, January 28th.  With an endless number of card and board games to choose from, the charter attendees chose to play Scrabble and "Oh Hell", the latter a card game requiring no small amount of skill, strategy and luck.




Fortified by an ample supply of snack food and drinks, the group decided early that winning the games was to be only as important as having a good time.  Laughter could be heard around The Green until 11:00pm, when Warren and Ruth Johnson picked up their winnings (7 cashews, 6 M&Ms and 10 raisins) and went home.

The next Game Night will be Friday, February 25th at 7:30.   Any homeowner interested in friendly competition, great companionship and a chance to stimulate the happy gland is invited to attend.   No dues, no qualifications, no gambling.  Bring your own drinks and smile (and game if you have a favorite).  Call or write Bob Ellis (688-5949, pollyandbob@sbcglobal.net) if you're coming so we can get an idea of table requirements.   Games to be played will be decided upon when everybody arrives.  (




JOKE OF THE MONTH

A lady is walking down the street to work and she sees a parrot on a perch in front of a pet store. The parrot says to her, "Hey lady, you are really ugly."  

Well, the lady is furious!  She storms past the store to her work.  On the way home, she sees the same parrot and it says to her, "Hey lady, you are really ugly." 

She is incredibly irate now. The next day the same parrot again says to her, "Hey lady, you are really ugly." 

The lady is so mad that she goes inside the store and tells the store manager that she is going to sue the store and kill the parrot. The manager replies, "That's not good," and promises the bird will not say it again. 

When the lady walks past the store that day after work, the parrot calls to her, "Hey lady."  

She pauses and says, "Yes?"

The bird says, "You know." 
MEET THE JONESES

In looking at them and listening to their life stories, you might think that if Gordon and Pamela Jones had sought each other through e harmony.com, they would never have met.   

Pamela, 41, is a gentle, quiet but friendly woman who has been teaching first grade in the Wethersfield school system for the past eight years.  Gordon, 47, is an imposing figure of a man whose character could have been toughened to the core after having to survive being the youngest of 15 children, serving 22 years on the Hartford police force and having a 1500 pound horse fall on him. 

Despite those experiences, however, or maybe because of them, Gordon is a warm, kindly soul with whom Pamela shares a fondness for laughter, a love of family and a commitment to their Salvation Army church, Hartford Citadel Corps.  Grateful for all they have, they thank their Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ, for all his blessings.  

When called upon, Pamela uses the strength of character she herself developed growing up with six siblings to perform ministry work in prisons, nursing homes, youth groups and soup kitchens.  She also plays a mean alto horn. 

They also share a common oddity in that both had a childhood interest in what became their ultimate vocations.  Pamela, whose mother was a teacher, remembers using her dolls to practice her teaching 

skills.  Back talking was not allowed and everyone got "A"s.  Gordon developed a love for the horses he rode as a boy on the old Laredo Ranch that used to be inside Keney Park.  While he was a policeman, Gordon became one of the original Mounted Police in Hartford.  It was during his 12 year tenure as a trainer of the police horses that one of the horses, reluctant to cross a bridge, fell backwards atop Gordon, putting him out of work for two months.

Rising to the rank of Lieutenant, Gordon retired from the police force (Mayor Eddie Perez proclaimed October 23, 2003 as Gordon L. Jones Day in Hartford) and he is now Director of Public Safety for the Hartford Housing Authority.  He is also President of Hartford Unlimited Enterprises, a family owned business that purchases unsuccessful commercial properties and renovates them for leasing.  As a result of that enterprise, he established and now owns Gateway Self Storage in the renovated space of what used to be Lipman Motors in Hartford.

Newly wed in April, Gordon and Pamela just moved to 132 Pierce in October and share their lovely home with Gordon's sister, Maxine Clabon.  Coincidentally, their new next door neighbor, Andre Lilly, catered their wedding rehearsal dinner.  If you're thinking that coming from large families means large family gatherings, you're right.  After moving into their new home, the Joneses hosted a "House Blessing" event that 65 family members attended. 

The weather hasn't cooperated lately, but Gordon and Pamela love to ride their bikes and walk.  They've been impressed with the friendliness of our community, and are looking forward to the springtime when they can get around to meet the rest of their fellow hibernating neighbors.  If you see them (and you can't miss Gordon), stop and shake their hands.  You'll discover two of the most infectious smiles in Walden Woods.  (
WHAT'S IN A NAME?

The soon to be developed land on the other side of Walden Meadow Road previously known as Parcel C and now housing many mounds of dirt and stacks of fallen trees, has a name.  According to ads now appearing in the Hartford Courant's Real Estate Section, our new neighbors will be living in "COUNTRY WALK."  

The name is a nice fit for Walden Woods.  It is also an appropriate tribute to the cooperative efforts between the developer and members of POWW that ensured a walking trail would be built as another amenity in our expanded community.  (

IN CASE YOU'VE BEEN WONDERING . . . . . 

About those numbers on the bottom of the logs piled up in the middle of "Country Walk"?

The numbers reflect each log's length, width and type of wood with the color of the number identifying the Canadian lumber mill the log is to be shipped to.  Each number is entered into a computer for tracking purposes.

The limbs and branches cut from the trees, by the way, are ground up and shipped off to the Rocky Mountain Wood Company in Massachusetts for processing into a mulch that's packaged and sold at your neighborhood nursery.  (
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WALDEN WOODS NEWS is a monthly publication produced and distributed by homeowner volunteers for the edification and enjoyment of all Walden Woods homeowners.  Questions, ideas and news contributions may be submitted to any member of the Communication Committee: Bob or Polly Ellis (688-5949), Ruth Johnson (688-5128), or Joe Sikora (219-0713).





"Gamers" (clockwise l-r) Tina Bobbit, Warren and Ruth Johnson, Bob Devoe, Dick and Joyce Armstrong, Paul Bobbit, and Polly Ellis.

















WANTED:  One homeowner to serve as Association Treasurer and member of the Board of Directors.  Raju Barman, our current Treasurer who's done such an outstanding job, will be taking a new position that precludes his availability to serve. 





Qualifications for the job are a fondness and aptitude for math, a working knowledge of related software, a willingness to work with others, and the lack of prior convictions for embezzlement.  Interested homeowners should contact Raj (593-9971) or Joe Sikora (219-9713) for additional details.




















IMPORTANT TO SIGN DECLARATION AMENDMENT PETITION








JANUARY BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING CANCELLED





NEXT BOARD MEETING


Wednesday, February 23rd @7:30





REMINDERS





Okay people, it's February.  Time to take down Santa Claus, the reindeer, the lights and whatever else you used to inspire the holiday spirit of your neighbors.  Door wreaths are okay.  You can leave those up until the robins make nests in 'em or your neighbors start leaving sarcastic notes in your mailbox.





Don't forget to ask the carrier of your homeowner insurance to send evidence of your in-force policy to our property manager, Elite Management.  It's a requirement that protects all of us.





Also - and this is for those of you who have a high learning curve - DON'T PARK YOUR CAR IN THE STREET!  It really ticks off just about everybody and could be a safety issue that warrants a fine.  











In the next couple of weeks, a volunteer will be calling on you to solicit your signature on a petition to amend the declaration that describes the rights and responsibilities of this community's developer and its homeowners.  Here's why it's important that you sign it:





One of the items contained in the declaration is the developer's obligation to build three additional tennis courts on the recreation area of the undeveloped land known as Parcel C.  The developer, Culbro, MUST comply with the declaration or be in violation of state statutes governing developers.  





In a survey of homeowners conducted last fall, however, it was determined that the majority of homeowners agreed the amount of tennis being played on our existing court indicates our interest in playing tennis does not warrant three additional tennis courts.  It was thought that one additional court would suffice.  Culbro has agreed to build the one court and contribute the difference in construction costs ($41,000) to our association's reserve fund - if we amend the declaration.





The only declaration amendment being proposed at this point is to change the developer's obligation to build one tennis court instead of three.  If 80% (125) of the existing homeowners sign the petition, 





the Board of Directors will approve the amendment, 


Culbro will build one tennis court, 


we'll have additional land for other recreational activities, 


we'll save money by decreasing maintenance expense, and


we'll have an additional $41,000 in our reserve fund.





Sound good?  Sign the petition and "make it so." (
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